Our Ref/Ein Cyf: Your Ref/Eich Cyf: Date/Dyddiad: Please ask for/Gofynnwch am: Direct line/Llinell uniongyrchol: Email/Ebost:

P-04-428 20th March 2013 Tim Peppin 029 20 468669 tim.peppin@wlga.gov.uk



William Powell Chair – Petitions Committee National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay Cardiff CF99 1NA

Dear William

P-04-428 Alternative energy sources for streetlights

Thank-you for your letter dated 27th February, along with a copy of the letter you received from the Minister for Local Government and Communities.

WLGA would agree with the statements made by the (former) Minister in his letter on this issue. In particular, it will be more efficient to work towards achieving the goal at the 'macro-level' rather than at the 'micro-level': in other words, by steadily increasing the proportion of energy coming from renewable sources (as is planned) rather than putting equipment on large numbers of individual lights (with all the associated maintenance implications). Also, use of LED lighting is a step we support and some LAs are already taking positive steps to replace existing lights with more energy efficient LEDs over time, as part of rolling programmes where replacement lighting is needed.

As a result we do not believe that Welsh Government guidelines to LAs requesting them to convert their streetlights to alternative energy are needed or appropriate.

I hope that the above information is of use to you and your Committee.

Yours sincerely

r upeppin

T.K. Peppin
Director of Regeneration and Sustainable Development

Steve Thomas CBE Chief Executive Prif Weithredwr

Welsh Local Government Association Local Government House Drake Walk CARDIFF CF10 4LG

Tel: 029 2046 8600 Fax: 029 2046 8601

Cymdeithas Llywodraeth Leol Cymru Tŷ Llywodraeth Leol Rhodfa Drake CAERDYDD CF10 4LG Ffôn: 029 2046 8600 Ffacs: 029 2046 8601

www.wlga.gov.uk